

Wimborne Orienteers Committee Meeting

Thursday 7 September 2023

Minutes of Meeting

Distributed by email to:

Andrew French, Karen French, Philip Harvey, Kevin Pickering, John Warren, Chris Branford, Rob Mills, Kath Pike, Dick Keighley, Vicky McCreadie

<u>Revision History</u>		
Revision	Date	Details
1	17/09/23	2 nd Draft

Posted on Website: <http://wimborne-orienteers.co.uk/d7/node/122>

Present:

Kevin Pickering (**KeP**) (Chair), John Warren (**JW**), Dick Keighley (**RK**), Karen French (**KF**)
Rob Mills (**RM**), Kath Pike (**KaP**), Chris Branford (**CB**)

Apologies for Absence:

Philip Harvey (Secretary) (**PH**), Andy French (**AF**), Vicky McCreadie (**VM**)

1. The minutes of previous meeting were agreed.

2. Notices

2.1 This was Chris's last committee meeting.

3. Treasurer's Report

3.1 We have £10,400 in the bank. Trevor Bridle has agreed to audit the accounts as of end of August.

4. Equipment

4.1 Nothing to report.

5. Past Events

5.1. **Map Run League:** Going well with 2 remaining.

6. Future Events.

6.1 Next event is to be at Gore Heath on 3 Dec. PH is reluctant to use Sandford school but alternate parking costs £5. Map needs to be finished first.

*6.2 Unable to hold CSC as don't have an area.

6.3 Still trying to find a venue for our SWOA event.

6.4 Try to get an event back in the New Forest in 2024.

6.5 Puddletown is to be mapped by Chris.

*6.6 Ask Eamon to speak to Rusty re dates to use Bere Wood.

6.7 Natalie happy for us to have BDC at MV.

6.8 MapRun League is ending and Rob to gather details and produce a report and starting to think about 2024.

6.9 CSC Final Entry in by end of Oct.

7.0 WNL dates confirmed. Need organisers and planners. Kath to send Mailchimp.

*NB Subsequent to the meeting & after 6.6, we now have permission to hold the CSC at Bere Wood

7. AOB:

7.1 **Karen** to pay MapRun once league is finished.

7.2 Mailchimp sent out re transport to CSC.

7.3 Rob suggests a summer league in 2024 to run like the winter league and include SW Sprints.

7.4 Arthur Boyt, Eric Peckett and Pat Grenville passed away.

7.5 Need a closed campus in SW for British Sprints in 2026.

7.6 Rob to talk to Colin Dickson re MLS event in March 2024.

8. AGM:

8.1 **Election of Officers** – need a new chairperson – Kath has been proposed.

8.2 Grace to join committee as junior liaison.

8.3 Club Fees to stay the same as last year.

Date of next meeting: 16th Nov.

